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Office of the Lieutenant Governor Phil Scott, Lieutenant Governor
The State House [phone] 802-828-2226
115 State Street [fax] 802-828-3198

Montpelier, VT 05633
www.ltgov.state.vi.us

May 4, 2016

Deborah Bucknam, Esq.
Law Firm of Bucknam and Black
1097 Main Street, P.O. Box 310
St. Johnsbury, VT 05819

Dear Ms. Bucknam:

This is in response to your access to records request dated April 18, 2016, received in our office on April
20, 2016. Your request seeks communications and notes to and from our office relating to Greg Hovey,
Victory Hill Kennels, LLC., Robert and Toni Flanigan and Sue Skaskiw from January, 2013 through April
18, 2016.

The criteria we used to search for the information outlined in the request are as follows:

1) Search of all Outlook mail folders, as well as archived folders, for Lt. Governor Phil Scott and
Chief of Staff Rachel Feldman. This search returned 403 pages of emails. It also returned two
attached video files, which are available for inspection at the Lt. Governor’s Office.

2) Search of Lt. Governor’s Office hard drive. This returned one document, which is included.

3) Search of all state-owned cell phones and text messages. This returned no resulits.

4) Search of all paper files. This returned 4 pages of handwritten notes and 11 pages of faxes.

5) We redacted cell phone numbers.

We printed copies of responsive documents for inspection and saved the 2 video attachments. They are
available in the Lt. Governor’s Office.

The charges for staff time, etc. for this production are: $373.35 for senior-level staff time to comply with
this request (57¢ per minute). $20.95 for 419 pages of computer-generated paper copies and
photocopies. Please remit a check made payable to the State of Vermont in the amount of $394.30 to
cover these costs.
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r-{(achel Feldman
Chief of Staff, Office of Lt. Governor Phil Scott
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